
Testimony Against Senate Bill 88 
 
Submitted by: Lei Wei 
 
Testifying as Opponent 
 
May 2, 2025 
 
Chair Roegner, Vice-Chair Gavarone, Ranking Member Blackshear and members of the 
Senate General Government Committee, 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to testify against Senate Bill 88. I am Lei Wei, a Mason 
resident. 
 
This bill is racial discriminatory, and against the fundamental values of our country. It's 
also unconstitutional. 
 
Whoever sponsors this bill will be remembered and marked as racist in Ohio history. 
 
I respectfully urge the Committee to consider my testimony and to vote NO on S.B. 88.  
 
Thank you again for your time and consideration.  
 
Lei Wei 
  
 


